
 
 

 

 

 

Enbridge Gas Inc. 
50 Keil Drive 
Chatham, Ontario, N7M 5M1 
Canada 

Eric VanRuymbeke 
Sr. Advisor 
Leave to Construct Applications 
Regulatory Affairs 

Tel: (519) 436-4600 x5002241 
Email:  eric.vanruymbeke@enbridge.com 
            EGIRegulatoryProceedings@enbridge.com  

March 16, 2023            

BY RESS AND EMAIL 

Nancy Marconi 
Registrar 
Ontario Energy Board 
2300 Yonge Street, 27th Floor 
Toronto, ON M4P 1E4 
 

Dear Nancy Marconi: 

 

Re: Enbridge Gas Inc. (“Enbridge Gas”) 
       Ontario Energy Board (“OEB”) File: EB-2022-0247 
       Scarborough Subway Extension – Kennedy Station Relocation Project 

 Re: Pollution Probe Letter related to Confidentiality Request 
              

 
Enbridge Gas Inc. (“Enbridge Gas” or “the Company”) is in receipt of a Pollution Probe letter 
dated March 14, 2023, related to the above noted application. Within its letter, Pollution Probe 
recommends that content provided in confidence in response to Exhibit I.STAFF.10, not be 
afforded confidential treatment and that the OEB direct that unredacted versions of that 
response be filed on the public record.  Pollution Probe’s recommendation is based on its 
incorrect presumption that all affected properties are businesses. 
 
In fact, Attachment 1 of Enbridge Gas’ response to Exhibit I.STAFF.10 is comprised of both 
Directly and Indirectly affected landowners. Enbridge Gas confirms that while all of the Directly 
affected landowners are businesses, certain of the Indirectly affected landowners are 
individuals. The OEB is subject to the Freedom of Information and Protection of Privacy Act 
(FIPPA), and it is required to protect the privacy of an individual’s information. Furthermore, the 
information that Pollution Probe is seeking is not relevant for the OEB to determine the issue in 
the proceeding.  Enbridge Gas has only sought confidential treatment in relation to the personal 
information of Indirectly affected individual landowners from whom Metrolinx has expropriated 
lands. 
 
As per Enbridge Gas’ cover letter submitted on March 10, 2023, in accordance with the OEB’s 
Practice Direction on Confidential Filings, Enbridge Gas reasserts its request for confidential 
treatment of the personal information identified in Exhibit I.STAFF.10, Attachment 1. 
 
If you have any questions, please contact the undersigned. 
 
 
 
 
Sincerely, 
 
Eric VanRuymbeke 
Sr. Advisor – Leave to Construct Applications  
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